

27th October 2023 -12 Rabiul- Aakhir 1444

Dear Parents/Carers,

Assalaamu Alaikum - 'Peace be upon you'

We are writing to inform you that prayer facilities are available for the students at lunchtime in the school. These facilities will remain open throughout lunchtime and any student wishing to pray are all encouraged to do so. Ablution facilities are also available next to the Reflection Hall.

During the winter months, we will be holding congregational prayers for the afternoon prayers, Zuhr and Asr, in designated venues for the different year groups. This will begin on **Monday 6th November 2023** and will continue until Easter holiday Inshallah. Please encourage your son to make use of the facilities and perform the afternoon prayers at school every day.

Thank you very much in anticipation of your support.

Yours faithfully,

Mr S Islam (Vice Principal)